
 

 
Climate Action Plan Implementation Ad Hoc Committee 

MINUTES 
 

Date: Wednesday, 9 April, 2025 - 4:30-5:30p.m. 
Location: Board Rm 

Attendees: Sherri Bell, Sean Powell, Lindsay Swan, Josh Barks, Brian Leslie, Nellie Lamb, 
Tricia Sturgeon, Meredith Ruelle, Kate Lawes 

 

 
A. COMMENCEMENT OF MEETING 

 
Meeting commenced at 4:30pm.  
 

A.1. Acknowledgement of Traditional Territories – 
Sherri Bell recognized and acknowledged the Esquimalt and Songhees 
Nations, on whose traditional territories, we live, we learn, and we do our 
work. 

A.2. Approval of the Agenda 
 
Agenda was approved. 
 

A.3. Approval of the Minutes  
 
The January 15, 2025 minutes were not discussed.  

 
B. PRESENTATION TO THE COMMITTEE 

None. 
C. NEW BUSINESS 

C.1. Role and Purpose of Committee 
Sherri Bell discussed the history with the committee.  She also explained the 
purpose of an Ad Hoc committee vs a working committee. The consensus in 
the room is that we wanted to continue the work of the Climate Action Plan.  
It was also shared that they wanted to have the Official Trustee connected 
to the committee.  

 
 
C.2. What have we achieved so far? 
 

The committee discussed the Ad Hoc work that Kate, Brian and Sean were 



apart of in creating the Climate Action Plan.  
 
Support was shown for the advocacy letter that was written this past year to 
the province.  
Sean shared that we had organized with 62, and 63 a Youth Climate Action 
forum in January.  

 
C.3. Future directions before October and challenges to overcome 

The committee discussed the interest in having a website that would 
connect all teacher ideas. A place for sharing.  
Also, some conversation around energy efficiency and waste management.  

 
 
D. ADJOURNMENT 

 


